
 
BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING 

November 14, 2006 
 

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
 

DEPARTMENT: Clinics 
 
REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF:  October 
 
HIGHLIGHTS:  

 Jeff Schmidt, epidemiologist, facilitated an outreach program at the Racine Youthful 
Offenders Correctional Facility (10/26/06). 

 
 Heidi Laundrie conducted a 2005 Nutritional Guidelines for the Public Health Nurses’ 

meeting (10/4/06) 

 October 16-20, 2006 was “exclusion” for Racine Unified School District students in 
Kindergarten and First Grade not up to date on immunizations.  There was an increase in the 
number of clients at the weekly clinics. 

 The Racine Health Department “Flu Hot Line” is functioning to provide vaccine up dates for 
citizens. 

 October 25, 2006, “Flu Clinic” held for City of Racine employees with health risks according 
to “The Plan” for providing Influenza Vaccine.  Eighty-nine employees received their “flu 
shots”. 

 October 31, 2006, “Flu Clinic” held in Elmwood Park for their citizens.  Eleven people 
received vaccine. 

 
PRODUCTIVITY MEASURES: 

 
Productivity Measures Monthly YTD 

Women’s Cancer Control: Mammograms / Cervical Screen 24/19 187/159 
Blood Pressure: Clinics/ Clients 1/7 17/169 
Nurse of the Day (NOD) Encounters 167 1254 
Immunizations:     Clients / Immunizations 343/553 1336/2600 
Sexually Transmitted Infection:  Clinics / Clients 4/36 73/698 
STI Cases: Gonorrhea / Chlamydia 30/62 237/693 
HIV  Testing  Clients 26 512 
WIC Clients  % of funded case load (1377) 1464 (106.3%) 13719 (99.6%) 
 
OUTCOMES:   None 

 
MEETINGS/TRAININGS: 

 
Date Staff   Conf./Training            Place Purpose 

10/24 H. Laundrie Board meeting for the National 
WIC association. 

WIC director is the southeastern 
Wisconsin representative. 

10/26 All Clinic Staff 
A. Reinhold 

Clinic Staff Meeting A meeting to discuss issues in the 
Clinic to help the clinic run more 



efficiently. 
10/30 M. Guzman 

L. Servantez 
WIC Support Staff training 
(Brookfield) 
 

Participants learned about the 
ROSIE computer system as well 
as information on customer 
support and mandatory civil 
rights training through the state. 
 

10/31 H. Laundrie 
B. Grant 

Southeastern Directors’ meeting 
(Racine).  
 

Topics discussed were new Diet 
and Health Tabs in the ROSIE 
computer system that will affect 
CPA’s. 
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